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28 October 2021


Update for September and October 2021


Dear Pastor and Praying Church Family,


It is an amazing thing serving the Lord and watching him do when we can’t seem to get the cogs and 
gears to shift.  Over the last two months we have had many times where we can shout out praise to God 
because of this.


1) While we were in the States I was contacted by someone who we met at the gym we use wondering 
about our church service times, etc.  They have been attending faithfully for the last two months with their 
baby and the fellas parent attend more frequently then not as well.  I was just told by Dave that we are 
having a big impact on everyone we have been getting to know.  That was welcomed news and exciting for 
us to know we are not labouring in vain for the Lord.


2) Kyle is doing well at his job and is excited for the future at this restaurant.  We are praying for the 
apprenticeship/schooling part of it h to fall into place as well.  We are also praying that God would prepare 
and send the right girl along for him.


3) Konner has been a busy worker bee trying to get things settled for his hopeful five year plans.  He 
has acquired a new job and is thriving though the hours are long and the work is physical.  He is doing well 
otherwise.  We are praying for the plans he wants to see come to pass regarding job, future family, and 
driving.  He has been able to get driving lessons started as well.


4) Kade will be entering his Senior year of high school and is looking forward to being done with school, 
though, I think Kimmy is more excited to “retire” from the teaching scene.


5) We have been seeing great things happening at the church as well in that we are about 95% back to 
our regular and additional schedule that we were at before Covid’s lockdowns.  The people seem to enjoy 
the new life and direction we are taking to help them grow spiritually.  God knows the future, and we trust 
Him to provide.


Thank you for praying.  Praise the Lord!        
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